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Vera Kolias

From: Lisa Gunion-Rinker <astrantialgr@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, April 09, 2018 9:35 PM
To: Milwaukie Planning
Cc: Peter Passarelli
Subject: Ledding Library Design

I would like to comment about the new library design.  The design itself is interesting and fulfills many ideas that will be good for 
the community, however the footprint is substantial and I object to it on several points.   
 
1) While I understand that much of the footprint in the conservation overlay zone is already occupied by the current library, I 
object to increasing any more building space in this zone.  I would rather lose all parking spaces than see more green space 
encroached upon at this site.   
 
2) The removal of the two large, healthy beech trees is ridiculous, and the magnolia on site is also not insubstantial.  I attended 
every library open house discussion meeting and I don't know how many times I heard people say in every meeting - they did 
not want to see any tree cut down.  I put my "exercise dot" with every other person's "exercise dot" on saving the trees that 
existed on site.  That is why I attended all those meetings. I was trying to ensure that we would not come to this sort of 
outcome.  There is no mitigation that will replace these trees or the value they provide when they are gone.  
 
3) This site is one of the few sites in Milwaukie with an urban forest canopy coverage of 50% which most cities are striving 
towards, and we are considering destroying part of it.  We have recently become one of America's Tree City USA cities and this 
area is part of the public green space directly next to Scott Park.  What does that say about what we value as a community if we 
allow it to be diminished?  Why even have Tree City USA status if we are going to allow healthy trees in public spaces to be cut 
down for new development?  This sets a precedent for future development in this city that people are just not thinking about. 
 
4) This new building landscape design does not provide shade on the south or west sides.  The enormous size of this building 
will create a huge heat sink which may be good for solar energy production, but in the future, when the world is much warmer 
than it is now, shade will be much more important to people and our environment. 
 
I want to see a new library that serves this community better, but not at the cost of our green spaces.  I actually moved to the 
City of Milwaukie because of the Ledding Library, I am a Friend to the Library, and I have volunteered at the Library plant sale 
raising money for the Library for years.  There has to be a better solution, Milwaukie can't afford to encroach upon our 
conservation areas or lose any more healthy trees in public spaces even for a much loved library. 
 
Sincerely, 
Lisa Gunion-Rinker  












